St Peter's Church PCC meeting

30 June 2020 7:00pm - 8:15pm via Zoom
Minutes

Present: Barbara Agar, Chris Clayton, Peter Dickinson, Rachel Fell, David Fisher, Alan Garrow (chair), Sue Heapy, Oliver Longstaff, Sarah Martin, Christine McManus, Paul Medforth, Stella Pilling, Judith Simpson, Patricia Stableford and Angus Turner.

Apologies: Kate Blake
In attendance: Carole Raw

1. Welcome and opening prayer

Alan welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with prayer.

2. Bible reflection

Chris led a reflection on verses from Genesis, Proverbs and Mark, reflecting on children and youth.
3. Apologies for absence

Apologies from those absent were noted.
4. Acceptance of the minutes of May's meeting

The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 26 May were unanimously approved.

5. Matters arising

The new Churchdesk newsletters have been well received. Hard copy newsletters have been sent out this week to those on the Parish list without email addresses.
6. Finances
David has revisited the 2020 forecast with Carole and, with more cautious estimates for fundraising and rental income, the deficit is expected to be in the region of £96,000. Taking into account last year's surplus of £26,000 plus £20,000 from reserves (as agreed at April's meeting), the deficit is reduced to approx. £50,000. 
It was agreed to take a further £10,000 from reserves (leaving £85,000 in reserve) meaning that our share shortfall is expected to be £40,000.

It was acknowledged that communication with the congregation about our financial position requires further thought. It was also suggested that gift aid giving could be streamlined and that in light of the current advice against passing round the collection plate, contactless and text giving could be revisited.
7. Re-opening St Peter's
Alan reported that opening the church for private prayer has gone smoothly so far, although attendance has been fairly low (maximum of 14 in a session). From next week, the time slot for private prayer will be moved to 11am - 1pm. 
The government guidance relating to the re-opening of places of worship for services etc was published yesterday and the church are producing CofE specific guidance. However, it is likely to cover managing exits and entrances, maintaining social distance and only receiving communion in one kind.
Subject to reviewing the guidance, it is proposed to:

· At least to begin with, use every other pew and have one pew per household (this would give space for around 56 people given an average of two people per household). A booking system (eg Eventbrite) may be required
· Initially hold the 9.30 and 11.00 service physically and broadcast them digitally at the same time. This could mean that those participating digitally would download/print the liturgy separately (to be confirmed)
· Consider whether hymns should be replaced with other interactive activities (eg interviews/quizzes), although there was a preference to maintain the current 9.30 format at least to begin with
· Further thought is needed about cleaning procedures before and after services

· The e-news would be used to give the congregation a chance to say if they would return for physical worship

· In view of the risks involved in moving around the church to receive communion, consider whether the congregation could bring their own bread (although not all members were in favour of this)
Some members were not in favour of re-opening church at all because it excludes people who can't physically re-join us.

After a discussion about timetable, it was agreed that:

· the PCC would meet again on 14 July to review and discuss the plans for re-opening in more detail. Plans would be circulated prior to that

· the official re-opening would take place on 26 July, with a possible "soft" re-opening on 19 July.

8. Charitable donations
After a short discussion about our charitable giving, it was agreed that:

· We should maintain our charitable giving at £3,000 even though the Christmas fair may not take place this year. A Christmas fair fund account was suggested to receive charitable donations to our nominated charities;
· We should continue to support a mix of smaller local and international charities which have low operating costs and with whom we have a connection; and
· In relation to our nominated local charities, Martin House Children's Hospice should replace Open Country.
9. Children and youth
Chris reported that pre-lockdown, good numbers were attending Sunday school, the 4.15 service was going well, as were Sanctuary and confirmation classes. A schools initiative with the Worldwide Message Trust was also underway. Chris outlined some of the challenges that would be faced in the post-lockdown world, including concerns that we may have lost some of the 4.15 congregation and difficulties in engaging younger children given that Sunday school will not be possible.
Chris encouraged all to support and engage with the forthcoming Sanctuary talent evening.
10. Food ministry
Chris reported that during lockdown, 1,000 hot meals were served in the first month, 1,200 in the second and 800 in the third. Going forward, Breakfast Club will resume in church with social distancing in place. A hot food takeaway will be offered three nights a week and food parcels on the other nights.
11. Fabric
Paul reported that:

· the new carpet has now been laid, although in places it doesn't sit flush with the ceramic tiles due to issues with the sub-floor.  Paul is contact with the fitters in relation to possible solutions to this
· the control unit for the boiler is due to be replaced this Friday

· a Quinquennial inspection is due this year

· although on the back burner at the moment, some of the Nave paintwork is flaking.

In relation to the Altar frontals, Patricia reported that three preliminary designs were received from Polly Meynell last week. There is a meeting on Saturday to discuss the designs in more depth, following which Patricia will update the PCC with more details (hopefully by the next meeting).
12. AOB

There was no other business.
13. Review of meeting

There was a brief review of the meeting. 
The meeting concluded with prayers at 8.15pm.
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